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IMPORTANT: The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited, the Securities and 

Futures Commission (“SFC”) and the Hong Kong Securities Clearing Company 

Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this Announcement, make no 

representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability 

whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any 

part of the contents of this Announcement. 

 

The Manager accepts full responsibility for the accuracy of the information contained 

in this Announcement, and confirms, having made all reasonable enquiries, that to the 

best of its knowledge and belief, opinions expressed in this Announcement have been 

arrived at after due and careful consideration. 

 

If you are in doubt about the contents of this Announcement, you should consult 

your stockbroker, bank manager, solicitor, accountant or other professional 

adviser. 
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Announcement - 

Change to Index Methodology  
 

The Manager of W.I.S.E. – CSI 300 China Tracker 
® 

*(*This is a synthetic ETF) 

(the “Fund”) hereby announces that there will be a change to the index methodology 

in respect of the CSI 300 Index (the “Underlying Index”).  An addendum to the 

Prospectus of the Fund has been issued to reflect the change. 

 

The Manager would like to inform investors of the Fund that China Securities Index 

Co., Ltd., the index provider of the Underlying Index (the “Index Provider”), has 

issued an announcement regarding a change to the index methodology - the addition 

of a rule for periodic review.  

 

Under the new rule, if old constituent stocks of the Underlying Index rank top 60% by 

average daily trading value in the stock universe, they could go to the next step to be 

ranked by market capitalization.  This change will be implemented in the periodic 

review in the first half of 2014.  We are given to understand that such change is 

adopted to enhance the stability of constituents of the Underlying Index and reduce 

the index turnover rate. 
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Investors may refer to the website of the Index Provider (www.csindex.com.cn) for 

further information of the above change and the revised CSI 300 index methodology.  

 

An addendum (the “Addendum”) to the Prospectus has been issued to reflect the 

aforesaid change.  The Addendum is available for viewing on the website of the 

Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited at www.hkex.com.hk and the website of 

the Manager at www.boci-pru.com.hk/english/etf/intro.aspx (for English) and 

www.boci-pru.com.hk/chinese/etf/intro.aspx (for Chinese). 

 

Investors who have any enquiries regarding the above may contact the Manager at 

27
th

 Floor, Bank of China Tower, 1 Garden Road, Central, Hong Kong or the 

Manager’s enquiry hotline at (852) 2280 8697. 
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